
Appendix M 

Clerk Report 11.1 

I had an email from the Chair of Goring Robins: 

 

Following today’s games, it has become evident that the parking area is becoming increasingly 
diƯicult to navigate, with reports of cars struggling to exit. This is likely to worsen as we move 
further into the winter months, and I am concerned it may eventually render the area unusable 
for parking. 

To address this, I would like to propose laying 3–4 tons of hardcore along the main track to 
improve accessibility. As a club, we are more than willing to handle the labor required to spread 
it; however, I feel the cost of the materials should not fall solely on us. 

Would the parish council be willing to cover the cost of the hardcore? This would ensure the 
parking area remains functional and continues to support the local community and our 
activities. 

I believe we’ve made good progress with the parking situation so far, and this small investment 
would help maintain that. 

Thank you for considering this request 

The area has been inspected with Facilities and it is clear that the wet mud is pushing through 
the mats, making them sink/slimy and cars are losing grip. We are looking at diƯerent options to 
achieve an improved parking facility in all weather conditions but hardcore appears to be the 
best option for a semi-permanent/permanent solution (subject to budget) 


